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SUBJECT:  a motion authorizing the county executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the city of Issaquah regarding improvements to East Lake Sammamish Parkway and the transfer of road-related property.  
SUMMARY:  Proposed Motion 2002-0240 authorizes the executive to enter an interlocal agreement with the City of Issaquah regarding improvements to East Lake Sammamish Parkway and allows for a transfer of road-related property.
BACKGROUND:  The City of Issaquah annexed an area known as “North Issaquah” on February 28, 2000.  The county roads within the annexed area became city streets on the annexation date.
Prior to the annexation date, the County had acquired title to a road-related storm pond tract and associated drainage easement off the road right-of-way located in the vicinity of Black Nugget Road and Vaughn Hill Road.  The County wishes to divest itself of ownership and responsibility for the storm pond and associated drainage easement.   Also prior to the annexation date, the County had planned a road project on East Lake Sammamish Parkway within the annexed area.
King County and the City of Issaquah both want the road project to be constructed.  The proposed Interlocal Agreement would allow the County to complete the design and construction of the East Lake Sammamish Parkway Safety Stage One Project (CIP #201197).  It would also allow for the transfer of right-of-way storm pond tract and drainage easement from the County to the City, which will take place six months after the effective date of the signed agreement.
East Lake Sammamish Parkway Safety Project Description
Total project length is 0.4 miles between the westbound I-90 on-ramp and just north of Southeast Issaquah-Fall City Road.  The design for widening East Lake Sammamish Parkway SE includes providing curb and gutter, sidewalk, enclosed drainage system, bioswale, gabion wall, lighting, signage, signalization, mitigation, erosion control and landscaping.  Design is 95 percent finalized.
The agreement provides that the City of Issaquah has the responsibility for the operation, safety and maintenance of all former County roads, bridges and rights-of-way located within the annexed area.  
ATTACHMENTS:
1. Proposed Motion 2002-0240 with Attachments
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